
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of April 16, 2019 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The meeting commenced at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag recited by the members. A moment of silence 
honoring our troops was observed by the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 38 members  
 

 Officers present – Dennis Scherer (Pres),  Mike Marucci (VP), John Lombardi (Sec’y), Joe Chimenti (Treas) 
 

 Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s report  for March was read and approved as submitted: Total assets , $19,867.57 
 

 Committee Reports: 
 

o Pistol Team Report – PRGC has won all centerfire matches and are the League champions. 
o Youth League Reports – Joe Chimenti and Ed Rytter each reported that there were several shooters at their respective 

meets. 
o Range Report – None 
o Political Action – Jim Sullo reported on activities within the House Financial Services Committee regarding various banking 

institutions and their affiliation with the NRA accounts and gun manufacturers. Several major institutions have severed all 
ties with the NRA and various gun manufacturers. 
 

 Old Business: 
 

o Joe Chimenti reminded members of the PRGC logo clothing available for sale. 
o Dennis Scherer informed the membership that the application for the Caccamo award is on the website. 
o The Operating Procedures were modified to exempt all members from the six meeting attendance obligation if 

they fulfilled their ten hour work requirements  
o John Lombardi thanked the membership for their assistance and participation at the FNRA dinner and will provide the 

financial results as soon as they become available. 
 

 New Business: 
 

o It was reported that Dues Notices have been sent out.  
o Dennis Scherer reported that we will be inspecting and replacing as needed all fire extinguishers in the range. In 

accordance with our insurers we are looking as to whether or not a certified inspection service will be required. 
o Joe Chimenti presented awards to Messrs Ceresnak, Gordon, Mosner and Scarcella for their outstanding individual and 

team performance at the 2019 NRA Open Indoor Pistol Championship held on March 29th at the Monroe Chester Club. 
o Club member Marshall Becker is the NRA recruiter for the Club. Any renewals, upgrades or new memberships should be 

made through him. 
o Club member Anthony Pellicio, also a member of the Nanuet EMS, suggested a “Stop the Bleed “ training for Club 

members. We are very interested and Anthony is checking if the training can be conducted at the May meeting.  
o Randy Weishaar reminded members of the upcoming training for the Memorial Day Salute group. There is one opening for 

anyone wishing to join. Practice dates are May 23rd and 24th. 
o The following were voted in as officers for the 2019 fiscal year:  Dennis Scherer, President; Mike Marucci, Vice President; 

John Lombardi, Secretary; Joe Chimenti, Treasurer. 
 

 Proposed Member Readings: 
 

o Ken Sullivan – voted in as new member 
o Randall Gallagher – first reading 

 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $80 to the winner, Paul Ceresnak. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

John Lombardi 


